PRINCE EDWARD COUNTY ELECTORAL BOARD

P.O. Box J Farmville, Virginia 23901

CANVASS MINUTES

DATE: June 21,2023

PURPOSE: Electoral Board Business Meeting

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Charles Puckett, Chairman, Michele Schumacher, Vice Chair and Gwendolyn Akers-Booker, Secretary; Lynette Wright, General Registrar along with Caitlin Bryant, Deputy Registrar.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION: None

The Canvass Meeting was called to order by Mr. Charles Puckett, Chairman at 8:35 am on June 21,2023. No Provisional Ballots were received.

The next order of business was to review all votes called to the General Registrar on the night of the election. After reviewing each precinct, all locations were accounted for and there were no discrepancies between what was placed on the website and called in the night of the election during our Canvass. It was noted that the Board was proud of our Poll Workers as they had a very challenging 45-day Early Voting with 80 voters who took advantage of the early voting. There were nine precincts reporting a total 274 voters.

After reviewing the numbers from all 9 Precincts, we moved on to the CAP for Early Voting in Person, Early Voting by Mail and Absentee Ballots. All information reported from this precinct was correct.

We, The Electoral Board adjourned on Wednesday, June 21st at 10:30 am, as all secure packages from the June Primary were delivered to the Clerk of Circuit Court with signatures received as required. The Electoral Board will reconvene on Friday, June 23,2023 at 12 Noon to finalize processing the June 2023 Republican Primary Election.

Gwendolyn S. Akers-Booker

Gwendolyn S. Akers-Booker Electoral Board Secretary

PRINCE EDWARD COUNTY ELECTORAL BOARD

P.O. Box J Farmville, Virginia 23901

Reconvened Meeting Friday, June 23,2023

DATE: June 23,2023

PURPOSE: Electoral Board Business Meeting

PRESENT: Charles Puckett, Chairman; Michele Schumacher, Vice Chair and

Gwendolyn Akers-Booker, Secretary

Others In Attendance: Lynette Wright, General Registrar along with Caitlin Bryant, Chief Deputy Registrar. The meeting was held in the Registrar's office at 124 North Main Street, Farmville, Va. and no participation from the community was present.

The Electoral Board Members reconvened, and the meeting was called to order by Charles Puckett, Chairman, at 12:00 Noon.

First on the agenda was the minutes of the April 20,2023 board meeting. After reviewing the minutes, a motion was made by the Chairman and seconded by the Secretary to approve the minutes and same was unanimously approved. The General Registrar was asked to sign off on her evaluation so that proper paperwork could be submitted to the State as required. Mr. Charles Puckett, Chairman, Michele Schumacher, Vice-Chairman and Gwendolyn Akers-Booker, Secretary thanked Ms. Wright for all the hard and dedicated work, and we appreciate all that the Voter Registration Office does to keep things running smooth.

Next, the Board was able to review all votes that may have been received as of 12 Noon on Friday, June 23,2023. Central Absentee Processing (CAP) numbers were updated as there was only two ballots received. One ballot was by email and one was returned unopened. After review of this information, updates to the Website. The final total for this primary was 275. All signatures were affixed to documents which were signed, sealed, and transferred as required by State Law to the Office of Clerk of Circuit Court. The Electoral Board meeting was adjourned at 12:41 pm.

To review all the results, you may access this by logging on to www.elections.virginia.gov for 2023 Republican Primary Election Results.

Gwendolyn S. Akers-Booker

Gwendolyn S. Akers-Booker Electoral Board Secretary